Salford City Council - Record of Decision

I, Councillor Peter Connor, Lead Member for Housing Services, in exercise of the powers conferred on me by Paragraph J (a)( iii), of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council do hereby approve:- 

· the paper entitled  National Asylum and Support Service Dispersal Contract for People Seeking Asylum.

· The bid submission to the National Asylum and Support Service (NASS) to enter into a further 4 year contract.

· The development of appropriate and robust arrangements to secure agreement with the new housing provider organisations to facilitate the continued use of contracted properties with operational support provided by Housing Connections Partnership.

· The call on current ring-fenced contingencies achieved over the life of the last 5 year and current 1 year contract. 

The Reasons are approval will enable the Local Authority  to continue to play its part in the provision of  housing  and related services to people seeking asylum as part of the wider  North West Consortium East public sector contract. Participation in a further 4 year contract will enable the Local Authority to retain its influence on asylum related issues both sub-regionally as part of the NW Consortium East and Nationally through the Consortium’s influence with the National Asylum and Support Service (NASS) and the Immigration and Nationality Directorate (IND).Securing a further 4 year contract will secure resources and employment within the Housing sector and will enable the Directorate to continue its role in supporting the wider Corporate objectives of Social Inclusion, Diversity and Social Cohesion   

Options considered and rejected were. Non-participation in a further contract

Assessment of Risk . Medium to High

 Should Salford fail to enter a further 4 year contract, the Home Office is clear that asylum dispersal will continue into the authority regardless of participation in delivering the contract. Such non-participation would lessen the influence the authority has on issues such as dispersal and regulation of cluster limits.

Failure to secure a further 4 year contract would result in the loss of a contracted service, this would have staffing implications for Housing Connections Partnership.

The source of funding is. Asylum Seeker Contract

Legal Advice obtained. Manchester Legal Services as Overall contract holder

Financial Advice obtained. Joanne Hardman Housing Services Accountant

The relevant documents contain exempt or confidential information and are not available for public inspection


Contact Officer:  Janice Samuels


Tel No 0161 922 8773

	*
This matter is also subject to consideration by the Lead Member for Neighbourhood Management and Service Improvement and has been referred to that Lead Member.

	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Environmental, Housing and Planning Scrutiny Committee.


Signed: Councillor Peter Connor 

Lead Member for Housing


Dated:  Thursday 15th February 2007
*
This decision was published on 15th February, 2007.
*
This decision will come in force on 23rd February, 2007 unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

